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When I pull into the school driveway each morning, admiring our 
beautiful campus, I often think about how proud we can all be to live 
and learn in such a special place. As students, staff, parents, alumni and 
community members of the Remsen Central School District, we have a 
great deal to be proud of.  

Our school is a unique, welcoming learning community. Together, we 
work to help grow and support each student’s individual interests and 
abilities, enabling them to realize their full potential. RCS understands the 
importance of the essential traits of great character that include hard work, 
kindness, integrity, perseverance, respect, independence, self-discipline and 
empathy. We are committed to high expectations for everyone, positive 
relationships, quality instruction, a growth mindset, recognition for 

hard work and a comprehensive system of student supports. Our academic programs 
and extracurricular opportunities provide all students with a diverse range of quality 
experiences to prepare them for their life’s adventure. There is truly something for everyone!  
The solid foundation that students build at RCS enables our graduates to define their own 
success to lead happy, healthy, successful lives.  We are also proud of our wonderful community. A community that comes together to support 
our students and Remsen Central School. A community that helps one another. A community that 
recognizes and celebrates hard work, kindness and perseverance. A community that understands 
the importance of a successful education. Our school would not be what it is today without you. 
Thank you. You make a difference! 

As per usual, summer has been extremely busy. All of our exciting student summer programs and 
camps were a success. Interviews, schedules, planning and preparation charge forward in the 
offices. Mr. Roberts, the custodial/grounds team and our student workers have been busy 
with summer cleaning and maintenance. Mr. DeGrace and our transportation team have been 
preparing for the new school year. Our OHM BOCES Food Services team is preparing to serve our 
students breakfast and lunch, and all of our administrative assistants continue to do a fantastic 
job. We also welcome an enthusiastic group of new team members to replace retirees and others. 
Be sure to read about them in this newsletter!

Our building condition surveys were recently completed by the architects and we are in the 
initial planning stage of a capital project to address areas in need of improvement at both 
buildings and the bus garage. It is essential that we maintain RCS to ensure that we  
continue to provide students with a safe, welcoming school district that is able to offer 
outstanding learning opportunities and experiences, for many generations. More project 
information will be shared in the months to come.

As we ready to start out a new school year together, let’s celebrate all of the reasons we have to 
be Remsen Proud! We look forward to seeing everyone soon, and we certainly can’t wait to see 
our students once again!  As always, we will do what it takes to ensure that Remsen Central School 
continues to Soar to Success.  

It is an honor and a privilege to be your Superintendent. Here’s to a great school year ahead!

Sincerely,

 

Superintendent

For the complete District 
calendar, schedule of upcoming 

events and more District 
news, please visit:

www.remsencsd.org.

CALENDAR

Like us on Facebook 
(www.facebook.com/remsencsd)

Follow us on Twitter 
(@remsencsd)
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As per usual, summer has been extremely busy. All of our exciting student summer programs 
and camps were a success. Interviews, schedules, planning and preparation charge forward in 
the offices. Mr. Roberts, the custodial/grounds team and our student workers have been busy 
with summer cleaning and maintenance. Mr. DeGrace and our transportation team have been 
preparing for the new school year. Our OHM BOCES Food Services team is preparing to serve 
our students breakfast and lunch, and all of our administrative assistants continue to do a 
fantastic job. We also welcome an enthusiastic group of new team members to replace retirees 
and others. Be sure to read about them in this newsletter!

Our school is a unique, welcoming learning community. Together, we work 
to help grow and support each student’s individual interests and abilities, 
enabling them to realize their full potential. RCS understands the importance 
of the essential traits of great character that include hard work, kindness, 
integrity, perseverance, respect, independence, self-discipline and empathy. 
We are committed to high expectations for everyone, positive relationships, 
quality instruction, a growth mindset, recognition for hard work and a 

comprehensive system of student supports. Our academic programs and extracurricular opportunities
provide all students with a diverse range of quality experiences to prepare them for their life’s 
adventure. There is truly something for everyone! The solid foundation that students build at 
RCS enables our graduates to define their own success to lead happy, healthy, successful lives.

http://www.remsencsd.org
http://www.twitter.com/remsencsd
http://www.facebook.com/remsencsd
http://www.Remsencsd.org
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IMPORTANT DATES
SEPTEMBER 

01	 Supt. Conf. Day, Back to School
	 Night, ES 6:00-7:00 p.m. 
	 HS 7:00-8:00 p.m.

06	 First Day of School for Students

10 	 ACT

13	 BOE Meeting, 6:00 p.m., HS Library

15	 Booster Club Meeting, 6:00 p.m.

OCTOBER 

01	 SAT

03-07	 ES & HS Spirit Week

06	 Financial Aid Planning Night, 
	 6:30 p.m., HS Library, Jr./Sr. HS
	 Progress Reports Mailed

07	 Sup. Conf. Day, No School

10	 Columbus Day, No School

11	 BOE Meeting, 6:00 p.m., ES Library

12	 PSAT, 8:00 a.m., Remsen Chrome Lab

14	 Jr./Sr. Progress Reports Mailed

20	 Booster Club Meeting, 6:00 p.m.

22	 ACT

27	 SAT, 8:00 a.m., Remsen Chrome Lab

31	 ES Parade of Costumes, 1:00 p.m.	

NOVEMBER 

05	 SAT

08	 BOE Meeting, 6:00 p.m., ES Library

11	 No School

14	 HS Picture Day

15	 ES Picture Day

18	 HS Report Cards Mailed

18-19	 Area All-State, Little Falls HS

23-25	 Thanksgiving Recess, No School

Welcome back! I hope you enjoyed your summer 
and were able to spend time with your family and 
friends. I am looking forward to seeing everyone 
for another great year!

The start of the school year is a good time to  
reflect and consider what we hope to 
accomplish. At the high school this year, we 
will continue to work to make sure that all 
students feel welcome and have what they 
need to be successful. As a staff, we will 
maintain and build connections with our 

students, as well as uphold high standards for every student.  
Additionally, we will continue to provide opportunities for students 
to learn and grow their interests. I encourage every student to  
consider how they can become more involved this year. We have 
many great extracurricular opportunities. Athletics, clubs and 
school programs are great ways to become even more involved in 
our community. I am happy to announce that we will again offer 
the Rams Can Soar program before and after school, as well as time 
for students to use the fitness center.

We will continue traditions that we enjoyed last year, such as 
the Thanksgiving Breakfast, Snowball, Post-Graduation Plan 
Celebration, High School Olympics and an Academic Awards 
Celebration, as well as creating new ones this year. There will be 
much to celebrate!

I hope to see you at our Back-to-School Night on September 1 from 
7:00-8:00 p.m. This is a wonderful opportunity to meet the teachers 
and high school staff, see the building and try out your locker.

I look forward to partnering with families to help students reach 
their full potential. Please contact me with any questions and  
remember that we are here to support you. The new school year is  
a blank canvas waiting to be filled with dreams and aspirations. I 
look forward to seeing our students Soar to Success!

Sincerely,

Sanya Pelrah
Jr./Sr. High School Principal

Dear Remsen Families,



3

 The beginning of a new school year is an exciting time for everyone. Each new year brings
 with it new experiences and opportunities, new teachers, new students, new classes and
 new adventures in learning. In addition to all of the “new” and the “firsts,” are the familiar 
 faces and the welcome routines of the school year. Together, the new and the familiar, are
 what make the beginning of the school year a very special time. The summer has been
 wonderful, but it’s now time for the school year to begin! I am looking forward to the 
 2022-2023 school year and the great time that we will have learning together at Remsen
 Elementary School!

 Throughout this summer, the elementary school has been very busy with a variety of
 summer enrichment programs and activities. Students have been able to participate in 

STEAM camps, academic programs, craft camps and more. Our STEAM camps, Myth Busters and Rams 
Maker Camp included field trips and a variety of experiments, projects and challenges for students to 
engage in. Our Kindergarten Kick Start program offered some of our youngest Rams the opportunity to spend 
time with their peers, while engaging in fun academic activities to give them a “kick start” in preparation for 
kindergarten. All of our summer programs have provided students with an opportunity to connect with 
teachers and peers while practicing academic skills and engaging in fun enrichment activities. A special 
thank you to the teachers and staff that planned, prepared and worked to make our summer programs 
successful. 

We have many great events, activities and opportunities to be excited about this coming school year. This 
year, we will be introducing students and families to the Positivity Project -- a positive character education 
program that will be incorporated into each school day to teach students about 24 positive 
character strengths. We will also be participating together in a One School, One Book reading event this 
year. In addition to these new and exciting opportunities, we will have all of the wonderful events and 
activities that we typically enjoy throughout the school year.

Our first day of school for students will be Tuesday, September 6. Before then, I look forward to seeing 
everyone at our Back-to-School Night on Thursday, September 1. This event will begin at 6:00 p.m. at the 
elementary school. Please join us that evening to visit the school and have the opportunity to see your child’s 
classroom and meet their teacher. We also encourage students to bring their school supplies to the Back- 
to-School Night so that they can be left in the classroom before the first day of school.

As always, if you have any comments, questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out. It is only 
in working together that we will be able to provide the best for the students of Remsen Elementary School.

Sincerely,

Gary M. Winghart Jr.
Elementary School Principal

Dear Remsen Families,
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On June 24, the Remsen CSD held its’ 123rd annual 
commencement ceremony.

Salutatory and valedictory addresses were given, the  
graduation band and chorus performed, awards were  
presented and seniors walked across the stage one 
last time to receive their diplomas before turning their 
tassels and becoming graduates of the Remsen CSD. 

Congratulations and best of luck to the Class of 2022! 

CongratulationsCongratulations
CLASS OF 2022!
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On June 23, sixth grade Remsen students walked across the stage as they ended their elementary school career.

Awards were presented, diplomas were awarded and following remarks from Mrs. Hollenbeck and Ms. Morrison, 
sixth grade students Trent Jenny and Madison Wollaber read their memory essays to their class and the audience, 
taking everyone through the good and trying times that they, as a class, endured.

Congratulations and best of luck to our students as they begin at the high school next year!  

Sixth Grade GraduationSixth Grade Graduation
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Kindergarten GraduationKindergarten Graduation
On June 22, the kindergarten class at Remsen came together to celebrate their graduation. 

Students transformed into “super kids” and received their certificates.
 
Wishing all of our students the best of luck next year in first grade! 
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All Kids Bike Kickoff!
On May 24, the All Kids Bike Program kicked off with 
the help of Mrs. Obernesser’s child development class. 

Kindergarten students adjusted their helmets and 
took the Strider 14x balance bikes out for the very first 
time. Students in the high school child development class  
partnered up with the younger students to assist them as 
they practiced riding laps around the bus circle outside 
of the elementary school. About midway through this  
curriculum, there is the option to easily convert the bikes 
from balance-mode to pedal-mode as students are ready 
to progress to pedaling the bike.

Another special thanks Mrs. Hamlin and Mr. Jones for their 
work in bringing the program to Remsen and of course 
a big thank you to the Edwin J. Wadas Foundation for 
making this possible for the elementary students.

Scholar Athletes 
At the conclusion of each school year, Section III athletics honors its member schools 
and their top senior athletes that excelled both in the classroom and on the playing 
field. The Section III Scholar Athlete Awards presented by Coca-Cola Beverages 
Northeast  celebrates the accomplishments of the section’s top scholar athletes and 
recognizes the achievement of each student. The best male and female scholar 
athletes from each of the 106 schools within Section III are honored with a $100 
scholarship, plaques and a commemorative program. This year’s program, which 
awarded students more than $25,000 in college scholarships to outstanding high 
school student-athletes, took place on June 13. 
 
The Section III Scholar Athlete Award is the highest academic honor bestowed by the  

organization. To be eligible for selection, student-athletes must have maintained a cumulative 
grade point average of 90% or better, and have participated in varsity competition in a Section III  
sponsored sport. Other factors such as community service, exemplary citizenship or other extracurricular 
activities are taken into consideration. Twenty-eight of Section III’s 179 scholar athletes are ranked #1 in their class 
and 145 of the 179 scholar athletes are ranked 10th or higher in their respective class.

Congratulations to Paige Loveric & Ryan Staskoski for receiving the Section III Scholar Athlete Award!



8

On June 2, Remsen Jr./Sr. High School held its Inaugural Academic Awards Celebration. 

Amongst the students recognized, Paige Loveric was the recipient of the Soar to Success Award. The most prestigious 
of the evening, the Soar to Success Award is given to a student in 11th or 12th grade who demonstrates a love and 
passion for the Remsen community, works for the community’s betterment and growth and is a positive role model to 
younger students.

Congratulations to Paige and all of the other award recipients! 

Academic AwardsCelebration

High School 3rd Quarter AwardsHigh School 3rd Quarter Awards

On May 16, Jr./Sr. high school students were recognized for academic and behavioral success.

Students on high honor and honor roll were announced and teacher nominated awards were given.
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OF THE MONTH: March-May
Soaring Students
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Baseball Senior Night
On May 19, Remsen’s baseball team honored their seniors 
during a Senior Night. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SENIORS: 
Jon Jewett & Ryan Staskoski

Track & Field Senior Night
On May 9, Remsen’s track and field team honored their 
seniors during a Senior Night. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SENIORS:
Beulah Bigelow, Kendall Decker & Paige Loveric

On April 28, Matthew Murphy tied the school record in the 
100 meter dash. The record of 11.1 was set in 1984 by Dave 
Wendell. 
 
We would like to recognize Matthew for this amazing 
accomplishment. His name will be added to our track and 
field school record board outside the gymnasium. 
Great job Matthew!

Senior Nights

Breaking RecordsBreaking Records



11

Golf Senior Night
On May 17, Remsen’s golf team honored their one and only senior during a Senior Night.
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO SENIOR Ty Bowers! 

Softball Senior Night
On May 18, Remsen’s softball team honored their seniors during a Senior Night. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SENIORS:
Abby Barton, Sam Nichols & Julia Woolheater

On June 3, Jr./Sr. high school students participated in the Remsen Jr./Sr. High School Olympics.

Students could choose to sign-up for events such as tug of war and water balloon toss and each class 
competed to win the Remsen Cup and a pizza party! 

High School OlympicsHigh School Olympics
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On May 27, the boys and girls track & field teams  
competed at the Section III Class D Championships 
at Oriskany. Almost all Remsen athletes set new 
personal bests and had great performances. Individual 
sectional champions were Matt Murphy in the triple jump 
and 200, Ben Becker in the 110 hurdles, Ben Staskoski in 
the 400, Wyatt Ehart in pole vault and seventh grader Ella 
Lafave in the 400 hurdles. Even after only returning one scorer 
from last year’s sectional champion team, the boys managed 
to finish second out of 14 teams. Without any graduating 
seniors, the boys will return their entire team next year. 
With some great performances, the girls managed a very 
respectable fifth out of 15 teams.

In addition to winning the 400, first year track athlete Ben 
Staskoski also set a new school record with a time of 52.21.

In addition to winning the 200 and triple jump, Matt  
Murphy also set a new school record in the 200 with a time 
of 23.46. The previous record had been held for 40 years. 

In addition to the individual winners, the following 
placed in the top six at the Section III Class D Sectional  
Championships:

Boys: 
Ethan Karis:	 Sixth - 1600 and Fifth - steeplechase
Ben Becker:	 Fifth - 400 hurdles
Gavin Nelson:	 Second - steeplechase
Ean Piaschyk:	 Fourth - steeplechase
Dylan Jones:	 Second - pole vault
Zach Helmer:	 Fourth - triple jump 
Owen Long:	 Fifth - shot put
Hayden White:	 Fourth - in pentathlon 
Jaden Jordan:	 Fifth - in pentathlon 

Girls: 
Julia Dening:	 Third - long jump and Fourth - 100
Marissa Karis:	 Fourth - steeplechase and Sixth - 1500
Morgan Horn:	 Third - 100 hurdles
Paige Loveric:	 Fifth - steeplechase
Grace Shufelt:	 Sixth - steeplechase
Jaiden Maher:	 Fourth - high jump
Isabella Layler:	 Fourth - pole vault

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

Track & Field Class D ChampionshipTrack & Field Class D Championship
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2022 Utica University Science Fair
Award Recipients

Ellie Secor 
Junior Grand Champion & 1st Place Junior Physical 
Science & Office of Naval Research Science Award
Ella Staskoski
2nd Place Junior Physical Science & AFCEA Award
Sienna Aiken
3rd Place Junior Physical Science
Evalyn Gates
4th Place Junior Physical Science
Brooklyn Helmer & Olivia Lalyer
Doc Aaronson Award, Junior Level
Sienna Aiken
The Copernicus Award

On June 6, Remsen’s senior students presented their 
capstone projects to faculty and staff. They had the  
opportunity to explain their project and research as 
well as answer any questions.

7th Grade 8th Grade
Jackson LaBella & James Lehman
Brooklyn Helmer & Olivia Lalyer

Kole Kennerknecht & Daniel Mulhall
Evalyn Gates & Alexis Stevens

Ellie Secor
Sienna Aiken
Ella Staskoski

Marissa Morris & Jaedyn Wilcox

On May 19, the fourth and fifth grade STEAM Club 
held a STEAM Fair.

Students got the chance to show off their science 
presentation boards as well as participate in family 
fun STEAM challenges.

Senior Capstone STEAM Fair
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On June 1, Remsen Elementary School held their spring band and chorus concert. 
 
The concert featured performances by the elementary beginning and advanced band; fourth, fifth and sixth 
grade choruses and the combined chorus. Families enjoyed seeing the students’ progress and being able to listen 
and sing along with them in-person.

Elementary Spring Concert
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On June 8, Remsen Jr./Sr. High School held their spring band and chorus concert. 
 
The concert featured performances by the junior and senior high bands and choruses. In between performances, 
All-County, NYSSMA and National awards were presented as well as a special recognition of senior students.

High School Spring Concert
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On June 17, students in pre-K through sixth grade participated in a Career Day 
hosted by the Oneida-Herkimer-Madison BOCES School and Business Alliance 
(SABA). 

Twelve local professionals came to Remsen to educate students about their 
workplaces, jobs and the education and skills that are required to be successful in 
their careers.

Tom Willis, owner of Spring Lavender Farms, brought in baby goats and butterflies. 
Local first responders, including the Remsen Fire Department, Kunkel Ambulance 
and Officer Perry from the Rome Police Department were in attendance. 

 “It is important to start career exploration at a young age,” explained Elementary 
School Counselor Ms. Kistowski. “In May and June, my monthly guidance lessons 
were focused on educating students about various careers and creating a career 
plan. The Career Day really brought this full circle.” 

Exposure to a variety of career fields allows students to make informed decisions 
as they start to plan for their future. The presenters were very impressed with the 
students’ engagement, interest and thoughtful questions.

Career Day

Summer EnrichmentSummer Enrichment

Summer learning opportunities at the Remsen CSD were plentiful! 

Students could participate in various day camps, music lessons and enrichment opportunities. Activities included Rams Summer 
Academy, Myth Busters Camp, Rams Maker Camp, Kindergarten Kick Start, instrumental lessons and more! 

Participants were able to learn, get active, flex their creative muscles and take educational and fun field trips. 
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On June 9, JV and varsity athletes, their coaches and families came together to honor and recognize their 2021-
2022 athletic and the academic successes.

Varsity letters were awarded to the athletes, as well as the presentation of the New York State Scholar Athlete 
Team Awards, School of Excellence Award, CSC Scholar Athlete Award, Section III Scholar Athlete Representatives 
and trophies to individual athletes.

Each coach had the opportunity to thank their athletes, provide a look at the successes of their seasons and 
recognize individual athletes for their contributions.

SPORTS AWARDS BANQUET

School Lunch InfoSchool Lunch Info
The 2022-2023 school year is rapidly approaching and the School Food Service staff look forward to welcoming 
your child back for another year here at the Remsen Central School District. The District contracts with the Oneida- 
Herkimer-Madison BOCES to provide school food services with healthy, well-balanced meals. 

The school district offers families the opportunity to complete a free/reduced price meal application. Whether 
you feel that you qualify or not, please take a few minutes to complete the application and submit it to the school 
office. 

If your child(ren) received free/reduced price meals in the past, you must reapply annually for these benefits to 
continue. Free and reduced lunch applications are available online www.remsencsd.org/schoollunch or from 
the elementary and high school main offices. 

We encourage all parents and caregivers to apply. If you have any questions, please call the OHM BOCES School 
Food Service office at 315.738.0848.

BREAKFAST PRICES FOR 2022-23: $1.50 - full-price
LUNCH PRICES FOR 2022-23: $2.75 - full-price   

All students who qualify for free/reduced meals will receive their meals free this year.

http://www.remsencsd.org/schoollunch
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Seventh Grade Orientation
On June 3, current sixth grade students walked over to the high school for seventh grade orientation.

Students were given lunch, met teachers that they will have in seventh grade and took a tour of the high school 
in preparation for the upcoming school year. 

Seniors & Staff Softball GameSeniors & Staff Softball Game

On June 3, seniors and staff came together for a game of softball. Beautiful weather and a friendly competition made for a great 
event. 

Heart Run & Walk
The Remsen Central School team has been participating in the Heart Run & Walk for more than 20 years. Over $650 was 
raised this year. The team walked through the village of Remsen on May 7.
 

2022 Team Participants:
Mary Lou Allen, Anna Becker, Susan Becker, Jan Denhamer Corn, Colleen Jenny, Tim Jenny, Trent Jenny, Caryn  
Johnson, Logan Johnson, Olivia Johnson, Amy Piaschyk, Owen Piaschyk, Jessica Johnson-Rowlands, Reese Rowlands, 
Katie Runninger, Kelly Runninger, Janell Tavenner, James Tinker, Tanner Wilson, Gary Winghart, Hannah Winghart,  
Joshua Winghart, Sarah Winghart, Suzanne Winghart and Timothy Winghart
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NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new pre-kindergarten teacher, Mrs. Austin! 

Mrs. Austin will be joining the team as the new pre-kindergarten teacher.  Mrs. 
Austin attended Mohawk Valley Community College, Utica University and Grand 
Canyon University. She has a master’s degree in early childhood education and has 
experience working with the Mohawk Valley Community Action Agency Head Start 
day care center as a classroom aide, teaching assistant, and for the past four years, 
classroom lead teacher. Mrs. Austin lives in Boonville with her husband and daughter. 
When she’s not in the classroom, she and her family enjoy being outdoors and going 
camping. She is excited for the start of the new school year and to be joining the 
Remsen team.

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new cleaner, Mr. Burkett! 

Mr. Burkett grew up in Holland Patent and graduated from the Holland Patent High 
School. He recently graduated from SUNY Poly with a degree in IMGD (Interactive 
Media Game Design). He comes to Remsen from Hannaford Supermarkets, where he 
worked as an overnight stocker. Mr. Burkett is happily engaged and has three cats.

Welcome new music teacher, Ms. Dornburgh!

Ms. Dornburgh is a Holland Patent alumna. She received her Bachelor of Science 
degree in music education with a concentration in instrumental studies from The 
College of Saint Rose in 2020. After college, she completed two long-term substitute 
teaching positions at the Whitesboro and Holland Patent Central School Districts. 
Most recently, she was the grades 5-12 band director at the Fort Plain CSD where she 
rebuilt their music program. In the summer, she enjoys working as a manager and 
lifeguard instructor at the Enchanted Forest Water Safari. Ms. Dornburgh is excited to 
be sharing her love and excitement for music with students here at Remsen. 

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT
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NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new English teacher, Ms. Inman!

Ms. Inman is excited to be joining Remsen for the 2022-23 school year as an English 
teacher. She is a local to the area having graduated from the Whitesboro School 
District, and attended SUNY Oneonta where she received a Bachelor of Science 
degree in theater. From there, Ms. Inman spent seven years working as an employee 
for the New York State Office for People with Developmental Disabilities. She recently 
completed her master’s degree in education at Utica University. Ms. Inman is an avid 
reader and a firm believer that people don’t dislike reading, they just haven’t found 
the right book. She is looking forward to starting the new school year as a Remsen 
Ram. 

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new Jr./Sr. high school technology teacher, Mr. Harlander! 

Mr. Harlander will be joining the team as a Jr./Sr. high school technology teacher. 
He graduated from SUNY Oswego in 2001 and has spent the past 20 years 
teaching at the Poland CSD. In addition to teaching in Poland, Mr. Harlander has 
coached soccer, baseball and founded the wrestling team in 2003. He has a wife, 
Christy, and two step-children. In addition to his full-time job, Mr. Harlander is 
a business owner, operating a home inspection services company, Marked 
Inspections. Outside of work, he enjoys being active, working out, practicing jiu-
jitsu and traveling with his wife. Mr. Harlander is excited to begin this chapter at 
the Remsen CSD and to help students Soar to Success!

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new third grade teacher, Ms. Hasanagic! 

Ms. Hasanagic, from Bosnia and Herzegovina, grew up in Utica. She graduated 
from Utica University in May 2021. She is certified in early childhood (birth through 
second grade) and childhood education (grades one through six). She worked at the 
Westmoreland CSD teaching fourth grade for a year while completing her teaching 
certification and degree. Ms. Hasanagic joined the Remsen team teaching third 
grade during half of the 2021-22 school year as a long-term substitute. She is very 
excited for what this new school year has to offer!
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Welcome new Jr./Sr. high school nurse, Ms. Polidori!

Ms. Polidori will be joining the team as the Jr./Sr. high school nurse. A registered 
nurse for 10 years, Ms. Polidori received her degree in nursing from Mohawk Valley 
Community College. Mrs. Polidori has experience working in hospitals and clinics, 
but school is her favorite place to be a nurse. Her hobbies include spending time 
with her two children and their dog. She enjoys working out and staying active, as 
well as singing and making others laugh. Ms. Polidori is excited to be joining the 
Remsen CSD and is looking forward to a great first year. 

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT

Welcome new bus driver, Mr. Scott!

Mr. Scott and his wife moved to the Remsen area approximately 10 years ago to 
be closer to the Adirondacks. After years of warehouse work, Mr. Scott pursued his 
driving career; starting as a delivery driver for UPS, a propane delivery driver, and 
most recently, a driver for Pepsi. After becoming a proud parent to his now four-year-
old son, Mr. Scott decided to look for a meaningful and rewarding career locally that 
would also provide him more time with his family. He is very excited to be joining the 
Remsen transportation team.

Welcome new third grade teacher, Mrs. Lawson! 

Mrs. Lawson will be joining the team as a third grade teacher. A Poland Central 
School graduate, Mrs. Lawson has her bachelor’s degree in childhood education 
from SUNY Oneonta, as well as her master’s degree in childhood literacy from 
Grand Canyon University. Mrs. Lawson has teaching experience in grades one 
through six as she has served in several different long-term substitute positions 
for local  school  districts. Her hobbies include spending time with her family, 
hiking, reading and traveling. She is looking forward to this school year and 
being able to meet and work with the wonderful students of Remsen!

NEW
EMPLOYEE
SPOTLIGHT
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On May 24, the top 10 percent of the class of 2022 was recognized and treated to ice cream. 

During the celebration, the valedictorian and salutatorian were announced by Principal Pelrah. Congratulations 
to Paige Loveric and Abby Barton, respectively, as well as the remaining class of 2022 top scholars!

Top 10% CelebrationTop 10% Celebration
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Pre-K–Third Grade Spring Concert
On June 15, students in grades pre-K through third performed in a spring concert. 

The program, titled “Music Inspires,” included performances by each grade level, featured narrations by third 
grade students and concluded with a full group song. 
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——  SOAR TO SUCCESS SOAR TO SUCCESS  — —

Newsletters Receive Award of Merit 
Two recent issues of the Remsen Central School District’s newsletters are the recipient of 
a 2022 National School Public Relations (NSPRA) Publications & Digital Media Award! The 
newsletters received an Award of Merit, the second-place level of recognition.

Community CleanupCommunity Cleanup
On April 30, Remsen students and staff participated in the Town of Remsen community cleanup. Participants were 
given gloves, vests and pincher’s and pitched in to leave the town looking beautiful! 

www.Remsencsd.org

http://www.Remsencsd.org
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